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EXTENSION OF DEADLINE TO SUBMIT OBSERVATIONS 

TO THE REQUEST FOR AN ADVISORY OPINION SUBMITTED BY  
THE ARGENTINE REPUBLIC 

 

 
 

San Jose, August 21, 2023. On January 20th, 2023, the Argentine Republic submitted to the Secretariat 

of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights a request for an advisory opinion regarding “The content 

and scope of care as a human right, and its interrelationship with other rights” under Article 64(1) of 

the American Convention on Human Rights. A copy of the mentioned request can be found in the 

following link: https://www.corteidh.or.cr/docs/opiniones/soc_2_2023_en.pdf 

 

In accordance with Article 73(3) of the Rules of Procedure of the Inter-American Court, all interested 

parties are invited to present their written opinion on the issues covered by the request that they 

consider relevant according to their area of expertise or their field of work or interest. The written opinion 

must indicate the name of the institution or the persons signing it, and information that allows the 

sender to be identified. In any case, whether they are presented by one person or a group of persons, 

each person must provide a copy of their identity document. If the written opinion is presented by an  
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organization, it must be signed by, at least, its legal representative, and pertinent documents must be 

provided to authenticate this representation and the legal existence of the organization. The written 

opinion must also include the physical address, e-mail address, telephone and fax numbers where all 

communications and notifications sent by the Court will be officially received. 

 

The President has decided to extend, until November 7, 2023, the deadline established for the 

submission of written observations regarding the aforementioned request. 

 

The brief with observations can be sent by e-mail to: tramite@corteidh.or.cr, or mailed to the street 

address of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights: Avenida 10, Calles 45 y 47 Los Yoses, San Pedro, 

San José, Costa Rica.  
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This press release was produced by the Secretariat of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, 

which is the only responsible for its content. 

 

For the latest information please visit the website of the Inter-American Court, 

http://www.corteidh.or.cr/index-en.cfm, or send an email to Pablo Saavedra Alessandri, Secretary, 

at corteidh@corteidh.or.cr. For press inquiries please contact Matías Ponce at prensa@corteidh.or.cr. 

 

You can subscribe to the information services of the Court here. You can sign up for updates from 

the Court here or unsubscribe sending an email to comunicaciones@corteidh.or.cr. You can also 

follow the activities of the Court on Facebook, Twitter (@CorteIDH for the Spanish account and 

@IACourtHR for the English account), Instagram,  Flickr, Vimeo and Soundcloud. 
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